
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEEK OF August 13, 2017 
Sunday 
8:00a  Worship and Holy Communion   
10:45a Worship and Holy Communion 
 

Monday 
6:00p  Jazzercise  
 

Tuesday 
12:00p Super Senior Luncheon 
7:00p  Board of Directors  
 

Wednesday    
2:30p  CCPL Mobile Library 
6:00p  Jazzercise 
7:00p  Evening Prayer with Holy Communion 
7:30p  Congregational Life Meeting 
 

Thursday  
6:00p  Jazzercise 
 

Friday  
1:10p  Preschool Board 
 

Saturday  
8:00a  Jazzercise 
11:00a Bowen Family Event 
 

Sunday 
8:00a  Worship and Holy Communion   
10:45a Worship and Holy Communion 
  

 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Wednesday, September 6th 7:00 PM 

Service of Dedication for Organ 
Friday, September 8th 7:30 PM 

Organ Dedication Concert and Reception 
Friday, October 13th 7:30 PM 

Hymn Festival for the 500th Anniversary  
of the Reformation 

 

 
 

 

 

WORSHIP ATTENDANCE  
Sunday, August 6,  2017— 126 

Wednesday, August 9, 2017—17 

PILGRIM ANNOUNCEMENTS  
WEEK OF:  August 13—20, 2017 

 

HYMNS FOR TODAY:  8:00 AM and 10:45 AM 
     #756 
     #759 
     #712  and #822 
     #545 
 

 

OUR CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY is extended to 
Carma Rowles and her family at the death of her 
son's father in law, Shokri Radpour. We also 
keep in our prayers the Hunden family at the 
death of their friend Ruth Bert; Sam and Allison 
Jackson at the death of Sam’s father, Luther 
Jackson and Dick and Sharon Peterson at the 
death of their friend, Jim Mayer. 
 May God bless all who mourn through the 
care of family members and friends, and through 
the work of the Great Comforter, the Holy Spirit.  
 

SUPER SENIORS LUNCHEON 
TUESDAY, AUGUST 15

th
 AT NOON 

“MAKE A JOYFUL NOISE” 
Come and enjoy fellowship with other seniors.  
Lunch will be provided for a $5.00 contribution to 
help defray the cost of the luncheon.  After lunch 
we will adjourn to the choir loft where Sarah        
Williams will share her incredible talent by giving 
us a demonstration on how she and our new or-
gan create all its many and varied sounds that 
make the beautiful music we are now hearing 
each Sunday.  She will then lead us in a hymn 
sing of some of our favorite hymns.  In addition to 
hearing our beautiful organ, we will be blessed 
with a brief commentary on each hymn by Pastor 
Paul Schumacher.  Unfortunately, the list you all 
provided is longer than we will have time for, but 
hopefully we will have another opportunity to 
“Make a Joyful Noise” and sing more of your fa-
vorites. 
 Please sign up on the sheet on the cre-
denza under the TV by Sunday, August 13

th
.  We 

encourage you to invite friends.  If you would like 
to attend but need transportation, please note this 
on the sign-up sheet with your telephone number 
and we will call and make arrangements to pick 
you up. 
 
LADIES NITE OUT— We will gather at 6:30 PM 
on Tuesday August 29th at the Tiger Lily      
Restaurant, located at 1146 West 86th 
Street.  The Tiger Lily is location east of Ditch 
Road and on the north side of 86th Street.   



JOIN US ON WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 6
TH

 
AT 7PM for a service of dedication for our new         
organ.  Within our evening prayer format we will 
bless the organ for use in our ministry.  Our liturgy 
and hymns (and special organ music) will all        
celebrate the organ.  This service may be a bit 
longer than our usual Wednesday worship – 
around 45 minutes. 
 
CALLING ALL SINGERS! Pilgrim’s Adult Choir 
will soon reconvene.  If you love to sing and 
would like to help lead worship, consider joining 
the choir.  We welcome singers of all ability lev-
els.  Being able to read music is helpful.  Our first 
rehearsal is Thursday, Sept. 14

th
, 7-8:30p in the 

choir room (upstairs across from the eleva-
tor.)  We meet Thursdays through the school 
year, and sing most Sundays at 10:45 worship, 
and the 2

nd
 Sunday of every month at 8am wor-

ship.  Contact Sarah Williams if you’re interested 
at sarahwilliams@pilgrimindy.org.  We are a 
friendly bunch of Lutherans and singing in choir is 
a great way to get involved at Pilgrim and make a 
joyful in-tune noise for the Lord! 
 
KITCHEN CREW APRONS—WELCA plans to 
purchase green aprons labeled "Pilgrim Kitchen 
Crew".  They will help us stay neat, and be easily 
identified by visitors who have questions.  If you 
would like help us pay for the purchase, contact 
Judy Hunden (317-374-1314) or Phyllis Swanson 
(317-344-3051).  Thanks! 
 

NEPAL IN NOVEMBER – ServLife International, 
one of our mission partners, invites you to join 
them in Nepal this November. Registration is 
open for the team that will lead Vacation Bible 
Schools for children in Kathmandu and west     
Nepal.  

Make a difference in the lives of children in 
Nepal as you experience a once in a lifetime trip 
to the other side of the world. The trip runs from       
November 8-19, 2017 and the $3,300 cost covers 
airfare, lodging, meals, in-country transportation, 
VBS materials and more. ServLife helps you raise 
support for your trip through your own dedicated 
web page. Go to https://servlife.org/vision-trip/ for 
all the details and to register. A deposit of just 
$100 secures your place on the team.  
  
DAILY DEVOTIONAL BOOKLETS, “Christ in 
Our Home” for July - September, 2017, are now 
available. Please pick up a copy in the narthex, or 
ask an usher to assist you in obtaining one. 

LARGE PRINT DAILY DEVOTIONALS are now 
available!  If you are interested, please see Pastor 
Mueller or stop by the church office. 

 
SERVLIFE IS GROWING AND HIRING two new 
positions and we would love your help!  If you 
know anyone that is detail oriented and adminis-
trative, please pass along these job descriptions. 
 ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
ServLife International is looking for a 20 hours/
week detail-oriented, task-driven administrative 
assistant. This position will handle processing 
checks, sponsorship and donor activity, and    
general office tasks. Full description and apply 
here: https://servlife.org/administrative-assistant/ 

 EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT 
ServLife International is looking for a 10 hours per 
week detail-oriented, diversely-talented, extremely 

competent Executive Assistant to the Executive    
Director. This position will assist the Executive      
Director with administrative and practical daily 
tasks. Full description and apply here: https://
servlife.org/executive-assistant-job-description/ 
Help us spread the word, let us know if you’d be 
personally interested, and feel free to send refer-
rals!  Thank you, Adam Nevins Executive Director 
ServLife International.  Please feel free to  contact 
me at adam@servlife.org . 
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